
TOWN OF CROSS PLAINS BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

MONTHLY MEETING FEBRUARY 2019
The Board of Supervisors of the Town of Cross Plains held their regular monthly meeting on Monday, February 11, 2019 in the Community Center, 3734 County Road P, Cross Plains. Notice of the meeting was published in the Mt. Horeb Mail and Times-Tribune on February 7, 2019.  Agenda was posted at the Community Center, website and Town Garage on February 7, 2019.  Amended Agenda was posted at the above 3 places on February 7, 2019 Board Members Greg Hyer, Patty Mullins, Greg Haack, Paul Correll, Jeff Baylis, Treasurer Bonnie Krattiger and about 4 citizens were present for the regular monthly meeting.  Chairman Greg Hyer called the meeting to order at 7:33 pm.  Patty Mullins led the pledge of allegiance to our flag.

Approval of the Minutes of the January 14 and December 10 Board Meeting.   Motion was made by Greg Haack, seconded by Greg Hyer to accept the December 10 Town Board minutes with corrections.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.    Motion was made by Greg Haack, seconded by Patty Mullins to accept the January 14 Town Board minutes with corrections.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  

Review of Financial Report and Action on Payment of Bills.   Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Paul Correll to accept the January 31 Financial Report.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  The list of invoices for payment was reviewed.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Paul Correll to approve payment of invoices in the amount of $1,009,491.81.  All Board Members approved.    Motion carried.  
Chair/Clerk Announcements – Clerk:  Accurate Appraisal sent dates for this year Board of Review.  They would like notices to be sent for changes on April 13; open book, April 23 from 4:00 to 6:00 pm; and Board of Review on May 20 from 4:30 to 6:30 pm.  Discussion followed to see if Accurate can have the Board of Review on May 13 at 4:30 to 6:30 pm instead to be ahead of regular Board meeting.
Chair:  Internet was upgraded at the hall and it is installed at the garage but waiting on the computer.  Road bid scope of works needs to be defined.  The Town has leased a truck from Town of Springfield.  Payment is set at $150/week and $60/hour for hours used.  An appraiser finally came out to look at the damaged truck and waiting for results.  FEMA information is due by mid-March.  We still need a proposal from engineers.  Chapter 10 redo for zoning has been adopted by the County.  There is a process to adopt.  County would prefer to get this adopted before June.  Chairman would plan on an April public hearing.  At the Plan Commission in April and May and on Board agenda in May.  The Chair has given a copy of information on Conservation subdivisions to Plan Commission members as well as Board members.  The hope is for the Plan Commission to use the different standards for TDR’s.  A model ordinance was done by Brian Ohm who works for UW extension.  He will come April 1 at 7:00 pm to explain this ordinance on conservation subdivisions.  Chairman encouraged Board members to attend to get some understanding of this ordinance as well.  Parks Commission members would like to no longer sit on the commission.  Bob Boehnen has been looking for others to be members.  The Town can create this body to be a committee instead of a Commission which allows for more flexibility for members to join and/or leave.  Cathy Fjelstad was checking to see if there is someone who would like to serve.  The Commission has approved the buying of 10 more picnic tables for outside and to replace the outside door of the women’s bathroom.  Cathy would also like to replace the window curtains.  Annual meeting date is set for the 16th of April.  
Public Participation for three minutes on any item.  Mike Dubis was concerned about ice building up on Stagecoach Road at the end of his driveway as it melts and refreezes.  Asked the Patrolman to come back the next day to salt the area again due to shading.
Update from Chris Klopp on Inter-municipal Energy Planning Committee regarding ATC.  Chris updated the Board on what is happening with ATC meetings.  No meeting recently but there is a meeting being scheduled.  CHC public hearings have been delayed because of government shut down.  Comments have to be in by April 1 but dates for meetings have not been scheduled as of now.  A link to make comments can be obtained from Chris or Town Board members.  Intervenor discovery has begun.  It is expected the Judge will set a date soon.  Pre-hearing conference will be on February 22.  Judge set out a proposed list to intervenors.  Chris went to the Wisconsin renewable energy conference to get a feel for what CHC is saying and what other groups are saying about the line.   Found out it is partially funded by ATC.  Opening speaker was Governor Tony Evers.      
Action on Larry Theimann rezone to shift the property lines between adjacent properties at 3700 Old Military Rd.  Motion was made by Greg Haack, seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve the rezone for Larry Theimann property lines between adjacent properties at 3700 Old Military Road.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.
Action on purchasing new Town computers.  Motion was made by Patty Mullins, seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve the purchase of new computers by Mad City Techs for Town and Garage offices as well as laptops for Clerk/Treasurer and Plan Commission Secretary. All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.
Action on obtaining proposals for replacement Town patrol truck.  Motion was made by Greg Haack, seconded by Paul Correll to approve the obtaining of proposals to replace Town Patrol Truck.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Report from Deputy Brooke Gagner on 2018 activities.  Deputy Brooke Gagner sent the Board a list of activities to give an update on the happenings in the Town related to the police department.  Highest calls were traffic incidents and safety hazards on the roads again this year.   Citizens’ asking for areas to be checked for possible problems was also high on the list.  Deputy Gagner was called out at the last minute and was not able to appear.
Motion to adjourn was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Paul Correll.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.   The meeting was adjourned at 9:15 p.m.

Nancy Meinholz, Clerk


